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The Permanent Council held a special meeting under the chairmanship of Ambassador Jorge Skinner-Klee, Permanent Representative of Guatemala, to receive His Excellency Dr. Rafael Alburquerque, Vice President of the Dominican Republic.  The meeting was called to order at 10:32 a.m.

Dr. Albuquerque disclosed details relating to the organization and preparation for the Fifth Americas Competitiveness Forum that is scheduled for Santo Domingo, from October 5 to 7, 2011, under the main theme of "Committed to Education to Compete."

The Vice President of the Dominican Republic said that the Forum will bring together leaders from across the region and will enable valuable exchange of experiences and consolidation of synergies to enhance the impact of efforts by the Organization's member states, as well as regional and/or international institutions, to discuss the outlook for regional competitiveness and to identify opportunities and experiences to facilitate innovation and promote production and competitiveness of economies.  Dr. Alburquerque thanked the OAS General Secretariat for the work it has been doing in its capacity as Technical Secretariat of the Inter-American Competitiveness Network (RIAC).

Executive Director of National Competitiveness Council of the Dominican Republic, Mr. Andrés Van der Horst, who is also Chair Pro Tempore of the RIAC, completed the Dominican Vice President's presentation, noting the events to be held  by the RIAC in Santo Domingo, during the Fifth Forum.  Mr. Van der Horst encouraged the OAS member countries to continue pooling efforts to share best practices in competitiveness in the region.

The representatives of Colombia, United States, Costa Rica, Chile, Mexico, and El Salvador thanked Vice President Alburquerque for his presentation and, noting the importance of the Forum, pledged their support for the success of the events to be held in the Dominican Republic.

The Secretary General of the Organization, Mr. José Miguel Insulza, praised the leadership of the officials in the Dominican Republic in organizing the Forum and the country's commitment to the issue of competitiveness, which, he noted, had the potential to create an integrating long-term vision to promote productivity, institutional capacity, and innovation in the context of the competitiveness agendas in the countries of the Hemisphere. He further underscored the priority his institution attached to the issue of competitiveness and forums to foster dialogue on public policies, cooperation, and exchange of best practices and lessons learned among countries.

The full text of the presentations are included in the minutes of the meeting, document CP/ACTA 1815/11.
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The meeting was adjourned at 11:32 a.m.
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